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Our Lady of Assumption Mission 
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             Bulletin from 
      April 29 –May 6, 2018 

 

Pastor: Père Albin Arsenault 
Email: palmerroadparish@gmail.com 
Website: www.palmerroadparish.com 
         Bulletin: Jean Willcock 

         Housekeeper: MaryAnn Smith 
         Custodian: Billy Myers 
Office hours: Monday & Thursday 9:30 am - 5 pm 
  
              Sunday Collection: 

          April 22, 2018: $1,908.15       

         Thank you for your generosity  
 

                
               I am the vine                      

          5th Sunday of Easter  
                      April 29, 2018   
 

   Jesus said to his disciples: “I am the true 

vine, and my Father is the vinegrower. He 

removes every branch in me that bears no 

fruit. Every branch that bears fruit he prunes 

to make it bear more fruit. You have already 

been cleansed by the word that I have spoken 

to you. 
                                              The Gospel of John 

                    News  
Parish Employment Position: The Parish is 

currently in the process of hiring a new individual for 

the Caretaker/Maintenance Position at Immaculate 

Conception Parish, Palmer Road. If you are interested 

in the position please contact the parish office (902-

882-3479) immediately for more details. Thank you. 
 

First Communion: Our children will be making their 

First Communion on Sunday, May 6 at 11 a.m. Mass 

at Immaculate Conception Church, Palmer Road. 

Everyone is invited to attend. 
 

Palmer Road CWL: The monthly meeting of the 

Palmer Road CWL will be held on Tuesday, May 1 at 

7:30 p.m. at the Palmer Road Hall. 
 

 

Fr Ellsworth Scholarship: Applications forms for 

the Fr Richard Ellsworth Scholarship Fund are now 

available for 2018 graduates who will be attending 

post-secondary institutions (1
st
 year). They may be 

picked up at FJ Shea & Son, St Louis or at the Parish 

office. For more information contact Willard Mokler 

at 902-882-4445. Deadline to apply is May 31. 
 

SDU Scholarship deadlines: The deadline to apply 

for the St. Dunstan's Board of Governors Award and 

the St. Dunstan's Post Graduate scholarship is May 

15.  The Board of Governors award is a $1,000 award 

to a June 2018 graduating high school student. A 

minimum of one award is available to each high 

school on PEI.  The Post Graduate scholarship is a 

$5,000 scholarship to a full time student entering the 

first year of a Masters or PhD program. Application 

form and criteria are available 

at www.saintdunstansuniversity or call 393-3441. 
 

 

Family Retreats: Family Retreats are a great chance 

to spend quality time with your own and to meet other 

Catholic families.  The Thursday evening thru Sunday 

Retreats are held at Kolbe Retreat Center in Grand 

River, PEI. The $250 registration fee covers all food 

and lodging for your whole family.  Retreat schedule 

for this summer: July 12 -15, July 26-29, Aug 9-12 

and Aug 23 -26. Space is limited so please register 

early. For more information see: www.hfmpei.com / 

e-mail info@hfmpei.com / call 902-854-2719 / text 

902-432-9595. 
 

Announcement: Bishop Grecco is pleased to 

announce that Jennifer Scott has accepted the position 

of receptionist/administrative assistant for the 

Catholic Centre, beginning June 1.  Also, Lauren van 

Vliet will begin in September as Youth Ministry 

Coordinator for the Diocese of Charlottetown. 
 

Pilgrimage to Shrines of Italy:  Join Fr Andrew 

Handrahan on a guided pilgrimage to some of Italy's 

holy sites. From November 6-16, 2018, the 

pilgrimage will travel to Italy and visit such places as 

Rome, Vatican City, Assisi, San Giovanni Rotunda 

and Montecassino.  See the relics of St Benedict and 

the place where St Michael the Archangel appeared; 

walk through the Catacombs of Rome and breathe in 

the air of the picturesque town of St Francis; 

experience St Peter's Basilica in Vatican City and be 

present for the Holy Father's Wednesday audience. 

Contact Krisanne Butler at CAA Travel for more 

information: kbutler@atlantic.caa.ca or  902-892-

0296.  Book before May 7 to receive an early booking 

discount. 

                                Reminder  
Teen Encounter: A Teen Encounter weekend retreat 

for 16-21 years olds will be held May 18-20 at Camp 

Kolbe Retreat Centre near Richmond, PEI.  Please 

register at http://dioceseofcharlottetown.com/teen-

encounter-registration/ 
 

Annual General Meeting: Catholic Family Services 

Bureau is holding its Annual General Meeting on 

Monday, April 30 at the Jack Blanchard Family 

Centre.  Registration is 5 pm, dinner at 5:30 pm and 

the meeting will start at 6:16 pm.  To reserve your 

dinner ticket, call 902-894-3515.  Tickets for the meal 

are $25 each.  All registrations must be in to Catholic 

Family Services no later than April 23.  The public is 

welcome to attend. 
 

Pilgrimage: PEI Pilgrimage Ltd. will lead a tour to 

Our Lady of the Cape Shrine at Cap de Madeleine, 

QC and St. Joseph’s Oratory, Montreal, the weekend 

of May 18-21, 2018.  To register, please call Gary 

Clow at 902-569-3945, Ken Campbell at 902-566-

2914 or Joe Drane at 902-940-5871. 
 

Lennon House Recovery Center: Lennon House 

Recovery Center fundraising event, at 7:30 pm, 

Friday, May 11 at Cymbria Lions Club in Rustico, 

organized by a volunteer committee from the area. 

Doors open at 6:30 pm for a live auction, silent 

auction, donations, raffle for surf and turf and a dance 

to follow. We will accept new items for the auction. 

Call Art at 902-963-2615 or email 

arthur2129@hotmail.ca. See Facebook page, 

“fundraiser for Lennon House Recovery Centre” for 

complete list of items for auction.   

                      MASS INTENTIONS  
 

Monday:          30/04                              10:00 a.m. 
Theresa Deagle by Kelly Randall 
Tuesday:          01/05                                9:00 a.m. 
Emile, Wilfred, Arthur, & Henry Bernard  
by Rita Perry 
Wednesday:    02/05                                9:00 a.m. 
Edna Ellsworth by Marion Noye & family 
Thursday:         03/05                                7:00 p.m.   
Anniversary Mass: Dora Kenny, Edward Chaisson, 
Bernice Richard, Millie Deagle                          
Friday:               04/05                                No Mass 
   

             Sixth Sunday of Easter 
                 May 6th, 2018                                        
 

Saturday:             05/05                                7:00 p.m.                                                 
Thomas & Richard Handrahan by Bertha & families 
Sunday:                06/05                     (M)    9:00 a.m. 
For the People 
First Communion                               (PR) 11:00 a.m. 
Louis Gallant by Rita & family 
 
 

BULLETIN: Bulletin announcements accepted up to 

Tuesday at 12 Noon in written form or by  

email:palmerroadparish@gmail.com 

Office hours: Monday & Thursday 9:30 am - 5 pm 

 
 

BAPTISMS: Baptism will be held the 2nd Sunday of 
each month at 12:30 Please Contact the Parish Office 
for information and to make arrangements. (882-
2622) or email: palmerroadparish@gmail.com 
 
 

Please Note: The weekday Mass will be cancelled when 
there is a funeral, but please remember that anyone can 
attend the funeral of a brother or sister in Christ.  The 
Mass Intention scheduled for that day will then be offered 
at a later date. 
 

 

Intention of the Holy Father, Pope Francis for 
April 2018 
 
 

Universal - For those who have responsibility in 

Economic Matters: That economists may have the 

courage to reject any economy of exclusion and know 

how to open new paths.    
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